
 

LEGAL NOTICE 
INVITATION TO BID 

 
The Des Plaines Public Library, Des Plaines, Illinois, is seeking bids for the following: 
 

4TH FLOOR RENOVATION PROJECT 2023-24: A RENOVATION OF 2500 SQ FT. FOR THE 
ADDITION OF A CREATIVE SPACE, MEDIA LAB, AND STUDY SPACE. 

 
Digital copies of the bid documents for the Des Plaines Public Library 4th Floor Renovation 
Project 2023-4 are available by emailing Lohan Architecture at 
info@lohanarchitecture.com.  
 
There will be a mandatory pre-bid meeting and tour on November 3, 2023 at the Des 
Plaines Public Library in Meeting Room A on the 1st Floor at 9:30 a.m.  Attendance is 
required in order to submit a bid. 
 
Signed, sealed, and dated bids will be accepted at the Des Plaines Public Library, 1501 
Ellinwood Street, Des Plaines, Illinois, 60016 to the attention of Jo Bonell, Library Director, 
until December 1, 2023, at 1 p.m. Public opening of the bids will take place at the Des 
Plaines Public Library on December 1, 2023 at 1 p.m. in Meeting Room A on the 1st Floor. 
No telephone, facsimile, or e-mail bids are allowed.  
 
Requests for information and requests for substitutions must be submitted to Lohan 
Architecture using the forms contained in the bid documentation and sent via email at 
info@lohanarchitecture.com by November 24, 2023.   
 
Please direct questions to Lohan Architecture at info@lohanarchitecture.com AND Laurie 
Papadourakis with the Des Plaines Public Library at lpapadourakis@dppl.org.  
 
The Des Plaines Public Library reserves the right to reject any and all proposals and to 
waive any technical errors, omissions, or informalities in proposals. 
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